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• University Affairs:  
- No report. 

 
• Academic Affairs: 

- No report. 
 
• Committee on Committees:  

- The Faculty Survey Report was compiled by the Committee on Committee from the 
Senate survey responses recently completed by the faculty. General discussion 
followed relating to the findings of the survey. Note that faculty salary, FES and 
IDEA, three related issues, group as the lowest ranked items among the fifty 
considered. The general sense was that the survey accurately identifies issues that 
should be addressed by next year’s Senate. Not only the rankings but also the small 
standard deviation highlight these concerns.  More focused discussion followed 
concerning the validity of using IDEA system data in salary promotion and tenure 
decisions. 

 
  Although the summarized findings are available on-line and to the general public, the 

comments are only available for review in the offices of Chair Edmonson, Chair-elect 
Loeffler, and Committee Chair Kohers. 

 
- The Senate Election results were announced as follows: 

Chad Hargrave Arts & Sciences 
Carol James Arts & Sciences 
Hee-jong Joo Criminal Justice 
Mark Frank Business Administration 
Donald Bumpass Business Administration 
Rebecca Bustamante Education 
Leonard Breen Education 
Donna Desforges Humanities and Social Sciences 
Tracy Steele Humanities and Social Sciences 
Erin Cassidy Newton Grisham Library 
Thomas Cox* Humanities and Social Sciences 
*term opened through resignation, expiring in 2011 

 
- Committee nominations report was submitted and was approved.  It is also attached to 

the minutes. 
 

Next meeting 
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Attachment 1:  
 
Statistical information related to Senate discussions during the April 23rd Senate meeting 
subsequently provided by Dr. Crowson in a communication on Friday, April 24, 2009. The 
following comments and the table were obtained from this e-mail addressed to Drs. 
Edmonson and Loeffler. 
 

I have attached the enrollment information compiled by Institutional Research as 
discussed yesterday in the Faculty Senate meeting. 
  
After talking with Trevor Thorn, Director of Undergraduate Admissions, it was 
discovered around April 15, 2009 from a request by Dr. Deshaw that the incorrect 
information had been submitted to the College Board in relation to the HS quartile 
enrollment percentages for SHSU. The College Board data was used in the research 
referenced by Dr. Deshaw. At that time Mr. Thorn worked with the institutional 
research office on campus to re-submit the correct information. That information was 
re-




